
From: Levin, Laxsamee
To: Aws97@aol.com
Cc: Friends Recycling; Juan C. Guerra (GDC@guerracorp.net); Lubozynski, Tom; Parker, Wanda; Eldredge, Susan F.;

 Daniel, Christine
Subject: Approval of 2017 Closure Cost Estimate- Friends Recycling, LLC - C&D Disposal and Recycling Facility WACS I.D.

 21012
Date: Friday, March 3, 2017 9:00:26 AM
Attachments: Cost Estimate 62-701.900(28) 2-28-17-b - scan signed.pdf

Dear Mr. Lourenco:
 
The Department reviewed the attached document “Closure Cost Estimating Form”, submitted on
 your behalf by Mr. Juan C. Guerra, P.E. of Guerra Development Corp.  The cost was adjusted using
 the inflation factor of 1.009.   The estimated closing and 5-year long-term care for Cells 1A,1B,2A,2B
 and 2C (26.8 acres) are $1,203,818.93 and  $350,700.10 ($70,140.02/year x 5 years) respectively.  
 Please note that the amount of $1,203,818.93 includes closing of waste tire processing facility also.
  The Department approves the closure cost estimate.
 
The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Susan Eldredge, FDEP Solid
 Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.  If you have any
 questions, please contact Laxsamee Levin at (407) 897-4313 or laxsamee.levin@dep.state.fl.us or
 contact Susan Eldredge at (850) 245-8740 or Susan.F.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
The next annual update inflation-adjusted estimate is due between January 1 and March 1, 2018. 
 Please submit updated closure cost estimate to the Central District Office DEP_CD@dep.state.fl.us
 for review and approval, with a copy to Solid.Waste.Financial.Coordinator@dep.state.fl.us.
 
Sincerely,
    
Laxsamee Levin
Engineering Specialist
Solid Waste Permitting
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Central District – Orlando
laxsamee.levin@dep.state.fl.us
Office: 407-897-4313
 
 
 

From: Juan Guerra [mailto:JCG@guerracorp.net] 
Sent: Tuesday, February 28, 2017 3:09 PM
To: Lubozynski, Tom <Tom.Lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us>
Cc: Eldredge, Susan F. <Susan.F.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us>; friends2350@gmail.com; Andrew
 Malleck <AM@guerracorp.net>; Financial Assurance Working Group (Shared Mailbox)
 <Financial.Assurance.Working.Group@dep.state.fl.us>
Subject: Friends Recycling, L.L.C. - Updated Cost Estimate per Adjustment Factor 1.009
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Mr. Lubozynski,
 
I realized that the cost estimate should have been updated not from the one on file 1 year ago, but
 rather from the one prepared in August 2016 due to the addition of Tire processing Facility.
The attached estimate reflects an adjustment of 1.009 on the estimate prepared in August 2016.
 
Sincerely,
 
Juan C. Guerra, P.E.
President
Guerra Development Corp.






